
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

6/28/2022 

 

We have filed a repeal of Item P-1419 Revisions to the Premium Due Date Endorsement (WC 00 

04 19) that was filed on 12/20/2021 and would have been effective 8/1/2022.  This has been 

approved by the Indiana Department of Insurance.  P-1419 is repealed and we are leaving  

(WC 00 04 19) in force and available for use.   

 

P-1419 had added language that would incorporate NCCI manuals into the actual Workers 

Compensation policy and this could lead to ambiguities in the policy language.  Carriers had 

concerns with this from a legal standpoint and our Governing Board voted to repeal Item P-1419. 

 

 

Sincerely 
 

 

Paul Keathley 

 

Vice President 


